
  

Hi Fellow Members, 

As I began to compose this letter I 
realized how quickly my first sev-
eral months and the year 2014 
have passed.  

It is a pleasure working with such 
an energetic committee and such 
friendly RQAS members.  

We are now planning for our 
Christmas party and have decided 
to have it in our Gallery once 
again. It’s such a great position for 
an Art gallery, right next to the 
beach and in a park, and we all 
enjoy coming here for social 
events. 

Our November ‘Art in the Park’ 
was a huge success with artists 
setting up all along the pathway 
from the beach and into the park. 
Artists working on paintings and 
Carole’s Café added to the flavour 
of the event.  

The December Christmas “Art in 
the Park” we hope will be even big-
ger. Thanks to all the people who 
help advertise our events. And 
welcome Lesley Warren who is 
now a big help with our Website. 

We had a memorable bus trip to 
the ‘Tweed River Art Gallery’ to see 
the Margaret Olley exhibition. It 
was a “must see” excellent exhibi-
tion. We had a full bus with Bob 
Rennie driving, who picked us up 
at the Gallery front door and 
brought us back safely.  

There were lots of happy winners 
and ladies with fancy hats for our 
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Dec/Jan THEME :-- ò Gold Coast Landscapes ó   

                                                                            February THEME :-  ò Fauvism ò  ( ? Google it )    

                                                                                                                               March THEME :-  ò The Power of Light ó  

Melbourne Cup Luncheon. Thanks 
to Michael Hooper for the fun. 

We are planning already for next 
year’s ‘Film Festival Art Competi-
tion’. It will be open to the public to 
enter paintings.                             .     
.        Also working on our annual 
“BIGArt” competition which is only 
for RQAS members. 

It’s good to see our Gallery Volun-
teers talking to the public as they 
come into our gallery. We are still 
getting encouraging sales every 
month so keep up the good work. 

I just wanted to remember the good 
work that our former Prime Minister 
Gough Whitlam AC QC, who re-
cently died, did for the Australian 
Art World.  
It caused an outcry at the time, but 
the Whitlam Government's purchase 
of American expressionist painter 

Jackson Pollock's Blue Poles  for 
$1.3 million in 1973 has stood the 
test of time.  
It is still on exhibition in The Na-
tional gallery of Australia in Can-
berra.  

 

President Paul 

    25 Broadbeach Blvd, Broadbeach QLD 4218    

Postal Address:  PO BOX 558 Broadbeach QLD 4218  

   Telephone / Fax: 07 5592 0440         Email:  rqasgc@rqasgoldcoast.com 

Royal Queensland Art Society (Gold Coast Branch) Inc. 

Gough Whitlam in front of the      

famous purchase, ôBlue Polesõ. 

http://www.rqasgoldcoast.com/
http://www.rqasgoldcoast.com/
mailto:rqasgoldcoast@bigpond.com
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MONTHLY  WINNERS 

 THEME for NOVEMBER 

òFloral Beauty Everywhereó  
 

Winner/     Ursula Kelly  

     ôSunflowersõ,  Air-brush mix    

H.Com/     June Hordern  

      ôBlossomsõ,  Acrylic    

Com/     Betty King 

ôIrisesõ,  Water Colour 

ARTIST CHOICE 

Winner/    Daphne Volin 

òRockpooló Lake Perseverance  
Mixed Media     

H.Com/     Sandra Ridgeway 

      òBreakersó   Pastel     

Com/       Atsuko Shima 

 òCrossing our Red Landó    Oil 

   

BEST PRESENTED 
Sponcered by 4 Corners Framing 

Barbara Goldner 

òCatleyaó  Oil 

 

 

 

THINKING of tuning your art 

work ?... you will find positions 

available in all Tutored Classes, 

both of a day and of a night. 

Have you been thinking of taking 

a class? Now is the time to do so. 

THERE IS ALSO: Life Drawing on 

Monday mornings and Wednes-

day evenings. These sessions are 

not tutored  but new comers as 

long as they can draw, just a little, 

are always welcome . 

 

  

The GIFT SHOP is     

OPEN for BUSINESS  

Small Paintings & Cards 
Small Artworks to sell for Gifts 

and Cards displaying        
members art 

Rules and Regulations 
 Works must be: 
¶ No more than 25cm X 25cm 

(including frame). 

¶ Limit of 2 per member. 

¶ Hanging fee of $5 per month for 
2 paintings. 

¶ 20% commission on sales. 

¶ Priced from $5 to max $100 
(Prices in multiples of $5 which 
make it easier for new price 
tags) 

¶ Artist Name, Price, and Title 
clearly on the back. 

¶ MUST be suitable for hanging. 

¶ Paintings can be replaced with 
another if sold.  

¶ Items must be changed every 
month. 

¶ CARDS: displaying artist own 
work will also be included in 
the Gift Shop. 

¶ A limit of 5 cards per member. 

¶  There will be a 50c commission  
per card which is sold.  

¶ Cards should be changed every 
month so as to have variety to 
sell. 

All items, including Cards, displayed 
by members in the Gift Shop will need 
to be recorded on a YELLOW Consign-
ment form in a completely separate 
Consignment Book which is provided 
for Gift Shop recording.  
 
To save confusion it is suggested that 
the Change Over of Gift Shop items 
should take place the week before our 
Regular monthly Change Over. 
 
Any excess cards you may have had 
are there to be picked up. 
 
 ALL SALES must now be receipted. 
The ’Roster Hand Book’ has been up-
dated with these changes if you need 
to check procedures. 
Please endeavour to change your Gift 
Shop items before our regular change-
over so as to save any congestion and 
confusion on the one day. 
This may sound a lot to remember 
but you will find that it will all fall into 
place and very easy to follow once it 
has been done a few times.  

Back to the bush for December 

Well elõPlein Air is certainly catch-

ing on. All it needed was someone 

to organize it and Lyn has jumped 

in and done that.   

This time, December 10th, we will 

be going to the ôCanungra Valley 

Vineyardõ where the Vineyard will 

provide a Christmas lunch at 

approx. 12.30pm for Just $25. this 

includes a traditional Christmas 

lunch, desert, and free wine tast-

ing for those wanting to try their 

wines. 

Some have been there before but 

there is lots to paint. 

RSVP to Lyn by the 5th Dec, 

phone:0417741489 or email the 

gallery. 

Canungra Vally Vinyard 

852 Lamington National Park Rd. 
CANUNGRA  4275     



 
Your Editor would like 

 to take this opportunity 
To wish all my 

Newsletter readers 
A  

Very happy and safe 
2014 Christmas  

And a healthy New Year.    

 

                       Michael  

though I always drew and loved 
art as a kid, I didn't really start again 

till my mid thirties....at first start-

ing in oils, then later  acrylics. 

Then my work started selling and 

I was doing commissions. I love to 
paint old houses, flowers, ani-

mals, boats, and seascapes as 

well as landscapes.                                                                              

In 1997 I had a health scare and 

didn't paint for three years, but 

then decided to learn and experi-
ment with watercolors, and loved 

the excitement and unpredictabil-

ity of them, even though it was 

the total opposite technique to 

oils and acrylics.                   
Again I started selling my work, 

and taking commissions and 

winning prizes, until I had to look 

after my dad when he was ill and 

then my husband, before they 

both passed away within 18 
months of each other. It was a 

while before I even felt like think-

ing about art. 

However,once again I threw my-

self into my artwork as I found it 
was not only an escape from grief, 

but also the sense of achievement 

and creativity was a real rush. I 

started playing with pastels, col-

our pencils and charcoal which 

also was so much fun! I took 
drawing classes, did workshops, 

and watched demonstrations, try-

ing to learn as much as I could to 

achieve the effects I wanted. I still 

do workshops and demonstrations 

when I can, and have started doing 
some plein air painting after a long 

break. 

The main challenge for me is mak-

ing that blank piece of paper or 

canvas come alive, and 
the way the light hits an 

object is what motivates 

me! I get so involved I can 

lose hours and even forget 

to eat or drink when I am 

really into a piece I am working on. 
As a matter of fact I feel like some-

thing is missing in my life when I 

am not painting or drawing......the 

rewards are my achievements, 

which give joy to many.                                            
I have been asked often which me-

dium I like the best, but I find it 

hard to choose.....some subjects 

suit watercolour better than oth-

ers, and others scream out for oils 

or acrylics !                                     
I do a lot of animal portraits, and 

find that pastel, for me, is the best 

medium for them.                          

I feel I have been inspired by many 

people in my life, particularly 

many of the wonderful artists who 
have been featured in the Austra-

lian Artist Magazine, which I have 

been buying since the 1980s and 

which I still refer to. It is wonderful 

to see them as a major sponsor for 
the Allied Artists Summer Expo. 

As an artist it is exciting to be able 

to showcase my work in an exhibi-
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tion and without the help of 

sponsors these art shows would 

not be possible. Also to prepare 
for an exhibition the cost of 

framing your work can be daunt-

ing, so Cheap as Chips Framing 

Solutions at Burleigh, who 

are another one of the 

sponsors, are a big help 
with their prices.                                               

It was great to hear too that 

Carmody's Restaurant and 

Bar at Southport Sharks are to 

be another major sponsor of the 
Allied Artists Summer Expo, 

along with Spotlight/Dan Mur-

phys to mention a few others.               
                                                                                                                                                

It is nice to be able to give pleas-

ure to viewers of my work, but 

also a real thrill to win prizes 

when you are competing against 
other wonderfully gifted artists. I 

recently won the Peoples' Choice 

d'Arcy Doyle Sports Art Award 

which was great.                   

Also I have been involved with 
Allied Artists Exhibitions for the 

last few years and thrilled to be 

voted as Peoples' Choice Most 

Popular Artist for two years run-

ning which was an honour, and 

am really looking forward to this 
year's exhibition. 

My motto has always been …..          

    "Keep on painting on!"                                                 

Toni 

 Member # 4249 ** TONI LUCAS * * “Why do You Paint”   

I have been 

asked often 

…... but I find 

it hard …...  

E ven 

Hanging Fee  
 

Some time back now if you remember 
our Hanging Fee was $5 for each 

painting, and then we altered it to $5 
for the two paintings that you were 

going to hang. 
Unfortunately this hasn’t worked out to 
be the wisest of moves and has been 

revised. 
As from the first Change Over in 2015 
(17th. January) the hanging fees will 
revert back to as they were, ………… 

……………… That is: 
  

The HANGING FEE in 2015 
will be $5 for each painting. 

You may still hang 2 paintings at 
Change Over as well as the 2 small 

paintings ($5) in the Gift Shop and of 
course Cards 

 

NEW  MEMBERS 
The President and Committee welcome you to 

the Society and hope you become involved 
with it’s workings, it’s exhibitions, and it’s 

members.  A BIG WELCOME TO YOU ALL           
           Kellie Smith          -                 Jasmine OõShea    

Lorrie Westerink             -          Kayliegh Templeton 

Carole Sharpe           -               Samuel Burkelt 

 Christine Nibluck       -    Andrea deVasconcelos 

Gerardine Tully          -               Sue Manchoulas 

An Induction Course is conducted every Change-

Over Saturday 10.30am for new members to learn 

the running of the gallery. The opening and closing 

procedure and also the taking of monies. Of course 

any member who wishes to brush up with proce-

dures and make sure the procedures they know 

are still correct, can attend this course as well. 

Things change from time to time so if you have 

been a member for some time, donôt be afraid to sit 

in to see what is new..  
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 RQAS GC  ART CLASSES 

MONDAY        am 9.00 -1200 Life Drawing  ( no 

Tutor) $10.00  Melissa Bates    0420 615 489                         

pm 1.00 -4.00  Oil & Acrylics tutored,    .            

$25.00  Innes McLeod  0411 767 536 

            pm 4.15—5.30 Kids  Art  Academy     —
tutored    $130.00, (10 week term) or               

$17.00 weekly  Lorenna Miles 0438 986 879                    

 

TUESDAY     am 9.30 -12.30 Oil and Acrylic for 
Guys & Gals at varying levels of ability.  

         Mal Hodges & Barbara Goldner.$20.00  

          Barb 0403 579 080 Mal 0418 764 347                 

               

              pm 1.00 -4.00 Oil & Acrylic and all 
other mediums tutored     $27.00  

Kevin Taylor  5501 5298. 

 

Evening pm 6.00- 9.00pm Drawing and Painting 
Polina Karlova  $25   0428 909 472 

 

WEDNESDAY    am  9.30 -12.30     Short course   
all mediums and styles, see notice board .    

                  Full course discounts or $25.00 pw   

                  Bernadette Lack  0411 376 777     

                   

                 pm 1.00 -4.00  Watercolour tutored 

                   $28.00  Annette Raff 5564 2416                     

   

Evening pm 6.30 -9.00 Life Drawing (Model no  
formal tutor $15.00   

Peter Bedford  0417 447 930 
 

  THURSDAY   am   9.30 -12.30          Creative 
Painting,   Oil, Acrylic 

                 $25.00  Mal Hodges  0418 764 347       

                  

                 pm  1.00 -4.30      Oil & Acrylic and 
all  other mediums -- $27.00   

Kevin Taylor  5501 5298      

 

 

FRIDAY     all day  from 9am    ‘Catswingers’ – 
Members paint together day, 

                 $5.00, Bring your lunch and something    
for the morning tea table (no tutor)        

 

SAT' DAY    9.00am – 12.00   1st Saturday of each 

month, Pastel with Louise Corke                       

$25,   041 964 4665 

Sat. 17th Jan. INDUCTION COURSE: 
10.30am for new members and those who need 

to refresh or update their knowledge of pro-
ceedings.                                                
Sun 18th Jan. OPENING: -- of ò Fauvism ò & 

Artist Choice Exhibition. Join in with the 
presentation of Awards and mingle with 
other members. Nibblies and refreshments.   

DIARY DATES 
NOVEMBER 

Sat. 29th 
        

 

 
 

 

 

 

Sun. 30th 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DECEMBER 

 Sat. 6th   

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Wed.  10th 

 
 

Sun.   14th 
  

 

 

 

JANUARY 

Sun.  3rd 

 

 
 

 

 

Sun.   11th 
 

 
 

Wed.    14th 
 

Sun.    17th 

  
    

 

 

 

CHANGE OVER :9.30am - 12.30pm    

Dec/Jan Theme: ‘Gold Coast 
Land/Seascapes’ and/or Artist 
Choice. This will be a 2 month Exhi-
bition  

 INDUCTION COURSE: 10.30am 
for new members and those who need 

to refresh or update their knowledge 
of proceedings.  

 OPENING: -- (1.30pm) of òGold 
Coast Landscapes -Seascapesó & 

Artist Choice Exhibition. Join in 
with the presentation of Awards and 
mingle with other members. Nib-
blies and refreshments.                Also …...                 
OPENING  29th.Nov - 2nd Jan 2015 
õLanscapesõ by Lyn Church , on the 
Mignon Stitcha Wall.         And  

OPENING of “CATSWINGERS” exhi-

bition in the Peter Abraham studio gal-

lery 29th Nov - 2nd Jan 2015   

CHRISTMAS PARTY  12  midday for 
Spit Roast dinner at 1pm. Please 
make your bookings by 1st Dec. 
$25                                                                                                                                  

The President and Committee wish 
all members and their family a very 
Merry and safe Christmas             
ESCAPE ARTISTS Plein-Air at 
Canungra Valley Vineyards. Christ-
mas lunch as per notice.            

MONSTER ART IN THE PARK -- 
Come along with your work that is 
filling up your spare room. The buy-
ers are coming out of the woodwork 
so there are sales out there for you.                                 

Exhibition by Bernadette Lack 3rd 
- 16th Jan. on the Mignon Sticha 
Wall, Main gallery.    ……….……   
Exhibition by David Ladley 3rd -
30th Jan. upstairs in the Peter 
Abraham Studio Gallery                               

ART IN THE PARK -- Come along 
with your work that is filling up 

your spare room.                                                                 
ESCAPE ARTISTS Plein-Air  TO BE 
ANNOUNCED                                  
Exhibition by Braddon Gilbert 
17th - 30th Jan. on the Mignon 
Sticha Wall, Main gallery.                

CHANGE OVER: -9.30am - 12.30pm   

February Theme: ò Fauvism ò ( ? ?

Google it )   and/or Artist Choice. 

Please ensure all work tidy and 
ready for hanging.      

 Find us on Facebook 

Sat   17th. 

ATTENTIO
N 


